
Lead Mine Elementary PTA 

April 28, 2019 

8:30 AM Media Center 

 

1. Welcome-  Tara Pleasant 

 Meeting began and then we paused to watch the Kindergarteners 

march through the halls with their Letter land costumes and Mr. 

Marcin did his last parade around the halls.   

2. Introduction of Kenneth Branch 

 As Mr. Marcin leaves to go to East Millbrook Middle School Dr. 

Kenneth Branch will be our interim administrator.   

 He was here five years ago and is happy to be here.  He is told that he 

is be here for 6 weeks but he will stay as long as he is needed.  He is 

all about visibility but can only be here 70% of the time.  He is an 

open door kind of guy and all are welcome to come see him any 

time.  He is excluded from the process of deciding the next principal.   

3. Approval of Minutes 

 March minutes approved 

4. Principals Report –  Aaron Marcin 

 Spring break was very busy around the building.  Contractors were 

here to paint, put in new floors.   

 Playground equipment will be painted soon.  Furniture for media and 

art room are on order. 

 Mr. Marcin shared a bit of the process of him being named the 

principal of East Millbrook Middle School…     

 he was asked what he saw himself doing next several months 

ago and that began his thought process of what he wanted next.  He 

acknowledged it is a challenge to leave something you love.  He is not 

leaving us, his son is staying at Lead Mine. He will now be a parent 

here.   

5.  President’s Report –  Tara Pleasant 

 Acknowledged it has been a hard week hearing about Mr. Marcin 

leaving. Today is his last day. 



 May 14 Family Night Out from 4-9 pm at Greystone. Bottle Rev, Two 

Roosters, Papa’s Pizza.  

 June 10 FNO at King’s Bowling at North Hills. LME parent is a 

manager there. 

 Leopard Lane Market- was very successful. There was a lot of traffic. 

Vendors did really well! 

 Staff Appreciation Week next week- Lego theme.  Donations are 

needed.  There is a wish list for teachers, specialists, cafeteria 

workers.   

 Carnival help is still needed for tonight. The 7-8 shifts are empty.  

Papa’s Pizza, Chick Fil A, Gabby’s Grounds will be selling food.  Still 

need baked goods. Décor needs to go up. 

6. Treasurer’s Report –   

 We purchased tables for Pop Up Market 

 Should we send out a survey for ideas on how to do Holiday Shop, 

asking for input? 

 Need to add a line item in the budget for Birthday Book Room. 

 Principal’s Budget will have $2000.00 for the Birthday Book Room, 

could the PTA add $500 to the fund? 

7. Fundraising – Cami Stephens 

 Carnival needs help 

 Staff Appreciation needs help 

 Yearbook will be editing – deadline approaching 

 

Next PTA Meeting is May 28, 2019 at 6:30 pm 


